

Minutes of
Plockton & District Community Council Meeting
09.08.2021

Present : D McGhie(Chair), I Hay, P Mackenzie, F. Mackenzie, Biz Campbell(Councillor),
J Maclean(Clerk). A Townend.(Member of public)

Apologies : Cat Camp, James Krisp, E Cameron

Conflict of Interest – None.

1. Minutes of previous meeting adopted by members.
2. Treasurers report – Treasurer account - £166.16

Special Projects account - £2560.41

Fireworks account - £2545.30.

The annual grant of £414.33 has been received from Highland Council.

I Hay will be producing an invoice for paint for the benches and the fence around the water pipe.

3. Planning – no applications received.
4. Correspondence – all sent to members and relevant parties
5. Welcome to Plockton sign – ongoing – I Hay, D McGhie.
6. Bench Maintenance – I Hay has done 2 – ongoing. IH and DMG
7. Village skips – After the English school holidays when there will be more space in the car park we will arrange for skips to be available. We will require support from volunteers to man the skips to stop disposal of white goods and contaminants. Action James Krisp.
8. Dog Poo signs – FMK has signs that PMK is going to put up. PMK requesting a bin for Haven Hotel end of the brae track, and a larger bin for Coral beach path.
9. Roads Update – Only Capital spending being done at the moment. Reporting lack of manpower to move jobs forward. No update on the speed survey done in Duirinish recently. Hotbox on order for potholes.
10. 14 Harbour Street – CC and Trust representatives had a meeting with D Goldie and R Macleod. The house is to be retained in council stock and upgraded in the next year. The CC would like to thank Biz Campbell for her help in this matter. We await confirmation that the Janitors house will also be transferred to council house stock.
11. Highland Council Collaboration meeting – parking survey to be done – we await a date for a future meeting with Highland Council – D McGhie to action.
12. Parking – issues in carpark with boats ,trailers, and car advertising a local business.
13. Septic Tank Rhu – D McGhie to write to Mr A Mackay for an update.
14. Campervan Signage - Signage saying road unsuitable for campervans – I Hay to action. NC500 also advertising parking at the pier – FMK to look into this.
15. Bench on brae – area all overgrown – volunteers to cut down gorse and brambles. The bench opposite Ceann an Uib is rotten. DMcGhie to action.
16. Fireworks – License to be applied for, lots of paperwork to organise display. PMK to action this.
17. AOCB – I Hay to approach Harbour CIC about replacing bench at the pier.
18. Date of next meeting – 11 October 2021.

